

Matchday Search, Bag Policy and Major Road Works

Dear Visitor

Manchester United takes the safety of visitors and supporters extremely seriously. Working in partnership with Greater Manchester Police, we have reviewed our security procedures since recent events in Manchester, London and Paris and have made a couple of important changes to help ensure the safety of all visitors, supporters and staff at Old Trafford.

Searches will take longer this season, however we will do all we can to keep things moving. We are also restricting the size of personal bags allowed into the stadium.

Because of the above changes we strongly recommend the following -

- Please do not bring a bag larger than 20cm x 15cm x 5cm (8" x 6" x 2") with you
 to the match; this equates to a small A5 sized handbag
- In line with our Stadium Safety and Security Policy laptops and tablets are <u>not permitted</u> within the stadium.

Please do not be alarmed by the extra security measures (which will be in place for every match from now on), they are to ensure your time at Old Trafford is as safe as possible. For more information visit manutd.com/safety

We would also like to make you aware that **major roadworks** in association with the City's Metrolink system have begun on key roads surrounding the stadium which will last for 3 years. This will increase your journey time to and from the stadium if you travel by car and could impact on your route and parking. For full details visit manutd.com/gettinghere

For the reasons associated with the new enhances security measures and expected traffic congestion we would ask that you plan to arrive at the stadium as early as possible and at least 1 hour prior to kick off.

Thank you for your co-operation.